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Ms Kathleen Dermody
The Secretary 
Parliamentary Joint Committee on 
Corporations and Financial Services
Room SG.64
Parliament House  CANBERRA  2600
 FILLIN "Street Address (Press OK to continue to next field) (or Tab, then Enter)" 
 FILLIN "Suburb/State/Postcode (Press OK to continue to next field) (or Tab, then Enter)" \* MERGEFORMAT 
Dear Ms Dermody
RE: Inquiry into options for Banking and Financial Services in Rural, Regional and Remote Areas of Australia
I refer to the invitation for Community and Government organisations to provide written submissions to the Committee considering the above issue.

Council has taken the opportunity to highlight the Government’s invitation for submissions on this matter to a number of business and government organisations located within the Central Coast Region.  In addition to this, Council has also provided a number of general comments below regarding the issues of Banking and Financial services within the Gosford Local Area.

Gosford City Council actively encourages the generation of business activity within the Local Area.  The provision of additional financial services and flexibility in the range of services offered is supported.  This provides an opportunity to assist business operators to conduct their day to day activities and may assist business to expand, therefore encouraging investment within the Central Coast Region. 

The Gosford area, similarly to other regional areas, has experienced the withdrawal of some Banking establishments within a number of areas.  One example includes the withdrawal of major financial institutions from the East Gosford area and since this withdrawal a community banking facility has been established.  

The demographics of the Gosford Local Area, including a high proportion of residents who are over the age of 60, suggest that there may also be a number of residents within the Local Area who are more significantly affected by the withdrawal of branches and the introduction of a heavy reliance on technology such as ATMs and Internet Banking.

Whilst reliance on technology may assist some businesses with the efficiency of transactions, the issue of access to professional banking staff also needs to be considered.  One of the issues experienced by some in the business sector is the centralisation of banking facilities by some major financial institutions making it difficult for business operators to discuss their banking and business needs with the professional staff or manager of their local financial institution.  

Improved access to high speed networks within the Region may also impact upon business utilisation of the internet for banking facilities and result in increased efficiency for business  relying on this particular service.

In considering the provision of financial services within the Gosford area, information has been sourced from the Hunter Valley Research Foundation.  The most current statistics available, from the Australian Bureau of Statistics, indicate that in September 1998 there were 94 businesses within the Gosford Local Area in the Finance Sector.  Unfortunately more recent statistics on businesses in this sector are not available to enable a full comparison to be conducted on changes to the sector since 1998.  However, anecdotal evidence suggests that this has changed significantly with a greater focus on the use of technology as opposed to the provision of services at local branches.

The finance sector is also an important employer for the Central Coast Region. A recent study quotes Australian Bureau of statistics figures suggesting that of the total number of residents within the Central Coast Region who work in the Finance and Insurance industry approximately 44% of those people work locally (1996 Census).  Trends to continue to change the type of banking services available within the Region may impact on local employment opportunities.

Referred for the consideration of the Committee.

Yours sincerely

Peter Wilson

General Manager


